

D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

Be Kind and Caring



Friday 9th July 2021

At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST-

Class Dojo



The winning classes last week were

Rec and 5/6P

The winning classes this week were 1/2G and 3/4C

Attendance

Our attendance is currently at 97.3% —thank you for your support with this.

Last week, the winning class was 3/4T

This week, the winning class was

again... 3/4T!

Other Awards

Pixie and Leon —Swimming awards

Alexa - Cheerleading competition

It has been another busy week and I can imagine there were a few tired children after watching England progress to the final of Euro 2020 on Wednesday. Fingers crossed for Sunday! We are expecting our pupils to return to school on Monday at normal time however if some children are slightly late in, we will not record this as late.

Over the last couple of weeks, we have held our very own Sports Week where the children participated in their phase Sports Days! The children had a fabulous time out on the field—thank you to Jensen's family for the loan of the winners podiums!

Tonight, we host D'EynFest—our own leavers party for the Year 6 children who will be leaving us next week. Throughout the last 24 months, the children have missed out on so much and they have shown great resilience and understanding when we, as teachers, have struggled to comprehend what has happened. So tonight, we celebrate them!

I am sure that you would have seen the Government briefing earlier in the week about the further lifting of COVID-19 restrictions on 19th July. We will continue to operate our staggered start and end to the days until the end of term. Please see the next pages in the newsletter outlining the school arrangements from September. Thank you for your support with this.

Dates for your diary

July 2021

15th—3.30pm Y6 Leavers Assembly (via Teams)

16th—End of face-to-face teaching for the summer term

16th—NO AFTER SCHOOL CLUB ON THIS DAY (Breakfast club will be open as normal)

19th-Remote Learning Day (work will be provided)

20th /21st—INSET DAYS

September 2021

2nd— INSET DAY—School closed for children

3rd—Years 1-6 children return to school - see next pages for more information

3rd—New reception drop in sessions - see next pages for more information

Parking around school

To ensure the safety and wellbeing of everyone on the school site and surrounding community could you:

- Please be respectful to local residents when picking up or dropping off children and please do not park across residents' driveways
- Please park in a safe place when collecting or dropping off children
- When driving onto the school site in the morning please be aware of causing a traffic hold up













D'Eyncourt Primary School Mullett Road, Wolverhampton, WV11 1DD Telephone: 01902 558778

> office@deyncourtprimary.com www.deyncourtprimaryorg

Headteacher: Mrs D Darby Executive Headteacher: Mrs H Vernon







D'EYNCOURT

PRIMARY SCHOOL

At D'Eyncourt, we aim to be our BEST-

Remote Learning

As you are aware, your child's last day of face to face teaching will end on Friday 16th July. Over the summer, we will be having some building work completed to have a new roof—you have probably seen the extensive scaffolding on site at the moment! This means that for the final three days of the term, the children unfortunately cannot be on site. Monday 19th July will be a remote learning day where work will be provided for your child to complete on this day. Your child's class teacher will set work and we ask that you send it in via our class dojo portfolios. Work will be sent home with your child on Thursday 15th July.

Sports Week

Last week, we held our very own D'Eyncourt Sports Week! We were a little unlucky with the weather at the beginning of the week which cancelled some of our plans but by the end of the week, each phase had arranged their own Sports Day!

The children had made posters and banners to cheer one another on and we saw some excellent examples of sportsmanship. Please look at Class Dojo to see some of the pictures of the Sport's Days!

COVID-19 Vaccination Service

The local authority have asked us to share the following information to parents to regarding the Covid-19 vaccination Service. If you need to get your vaccine, here are details for you!

f you are 18 years and		JULY 2021						
over come and get your Covid-19 vaccine at:		Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat	Sun
	Vaccine	5	6	7	8	9	10	11
Mayfield Medical Practice, Cromwell Road Surgery WV10 8U	Pfizer & AZ	9am - 12pm 1pm - 5pm						
Aldersley Leisure Village WV6 9NW	Pfizer & AZ	2pm - 7pm	9.30am - 7pm	9.30am - 7pm	9.30am - 7pm			
Alfred Squire Health Centre Wednesfield WV 11 1XU	Pzifer & AZ		12noon - 8pm					
Whitmore Reans Health Centre WV6 0QL	Pfizer & AZ				12noon - 8pm			
Vaccine Bus Stan Cullis Stand, Molineux Stadium WV1 4DE	Pfizer & AZ				1pm - 7pm	11am - 6pm	11am - 6pm	11am - 6pn
Keats Grove Surgery WV10 8LY	Pfizer & AZ						8am - 7pm	8am - 7pm
		HS 1st and						





Beat the Street is back!

The popular physical activity game, Beat the Street, is back! The walking, running, rolling, wheeling, cycling and scooting challenge will take place across the city from Tuesday 20 July to Tuesday 17 August, encouraging friends and families to get active together. Parents/ carers

who took part in Beat the Street when it was last held in Wolverhampton in 2017, will be familiar with the game, which invites teams to score points by travelling as far as possible within the game area.

The 2021 edition will be bigger and better, with more than 200 accessible Beat Boxes which will be placed approximately half a mile apart on lampposts across the city. Players hover their game cards over a Beat Box to start their journey, and can score points for their team for each Beat Box they swipe in the next 60 minutes.

This time around, the game is taking place during the summer holidays and every primary aged child will receive a game pack, through school, so they can join in the fun. The packs include a game card, wall chart and stickers and a set of fun challenges to try each week. Parents will receive game cards so they can play along, too.

The game is contactless and can be played in household groups or bubbles, while the Beat Boxes have been adapted to be more sensitive and do not need to be touched. Signage will also be put in place at Beat Box locations to help with social distancing.

This year's game will be split into themed weeks, Go Play, Go Active, Go Wild and Go Explore, to help players make the most of their game experience, and once again schools, communities and workplaces will be able to win prizes! Last time it ran, we did really well and won prizes for school!

We are expecting the packs soon and as soon as they arrive, we will send them home! We can't wait to get going! Go team D'Eyncourt!

D'EynFest!

Today we will be hosting our Year 6 leavers event... D'EynFest! The Year 6 children will come to school at 3.30pm for an end of year celebration. After receiving their tickets last week, many children have been out visiting high schools this week so haven't been in school but tonight they return!

We have bouncy assault courses, photo booths, cocktail bar (non alcoholic of course), pizza delivery, ice cream van coming, face painting, doughnut wall and games all ready for the children to enjoy.

After such a difficult year, with so many restrictions, we cannot wait to celebrate with the children before they leave us next week!





New classes for September 2021

All pupils will now be aware of who their new class teachers are. Please see below a list of class names and teachers.

Reception M - Miss Murphy

Reception G -Miss Gill

1/2H- Miss Harris

1/2P - Mrs Palmer (formerly known as Miss Gregson)

1/2B- Mr Brazier

3/4T- Mr Taylor

3/4C - Mrs Claybrooke/Mrs Marston

3/4B- Mrs Bowater

5/6H- Mr Hartley

5/6P- Mr Pearce

5/6K - Miss Kendall

Track and Trace

We will be required to support with Track and Trace until Sunday 18th July. This means that if your child tests positive for COVID-19, you will need to notify school using covid@deycourtprimary.com. We thank you for your support.

New member of Staff

We would like to welcome Miss Harris to D'Eyncourt. She will be joining us in September and is really looking forward to meeting the D'Eyncourt community. She will be in school next week so that her new class have an opportunity to meet her before September. She will be a fantastic addition to our ever-expanding team.

SimsPay information

Just so you are aware, SimsPay is changing its name! From 26th July SimsPay will be known as Pay360 Education Payments. The way you make payments will remain the same - you'll just notice a different logo (Pay360 by Capita) on the login page and in the portal. The link to log in will be updated to pay360educationpayments.com.

September 2021

As you may be aware, government guidance released this week explained that school 'bubbles' would stop from 19th July 2021. Our Trust (CLPT) have made the decision that the Covid-19 measures currently in place in all CLPT schools will continue during the start of the autumn term, until we have a better idea of infection rates and positive cases in our local area. This will mean that children will be kept in bubbles (classes) for at least the first few weeks of the autumn term. We have made the decision however, that children will be able to play with their peers from different classes during outdoor breaktimes.

On Friday 3rd September, we look forward to welcoming Years 1-6 back to school. Our drop off times are detailed in the table below. Children will need to be dropped off at the grey KS1 gates and follow our one-way system. Our times will continue to be staggered during the autumn term however we have made a few changes. Our one-way system will remain in place and our back gate will continue to be closed until further notice. Children will continue to have a shorter lunch time to ensure we are maximising learning time. For the first few weeks of September, children will continue to eat in their classrooms during dinner time, we will re-evaluate this as we progress through the term. At home time, children will need to be collected from their classroom door.

For our new reception children, we will be hosting drop-in sessions on Friday 3rd September 2021. This is an opportunity for parents/carers/children to see our wonderful Reception environment and meet our Early Years Team. We ask that parents attend between 9.15am -11.45am. These sessions will last around 15 minutes. Please note that parents will be required to wear face coverings when entering our school building. We look forward to meeting you all then!

Friday 3rd September

Years 1-6 (Only)

Years 1-2 - 8.45am - 3.00pm

Years 3-6 - 8.50am - 3.05pm

W/C: Monday 6th September

Reception 8.45 -1pm (stay for lunch)

Years 1-2 - 8.45am - 3.00pm

Years 3-6 - 8.50am - 3.05pm

W/C: Monday 13th September

Reception: 8.45 - 3.00pm

Years1-2: 8.45am - 3.00pm

Years 3-6: 8.50am - 3.05pm